Pfc. O. L. Eaton, Ft. Leavenworth, Kansas.

Dear Private Baton:

This is evidence that you "carried the mail" properly.

I am sorry that I did not recognize you offhand when you came in the office, and I trust it will not be a bit embarrassing to you if I should suggest that your equatorial diameter has increased slightly and the adipose tissues around your jugular vein have accentuated noticably. Can you make me believe that the Army is strenuous for a Pfe?

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly letter to our boys in the service.

Sincerely yours in Phi Delta Kappa,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH
Eno.